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Is tiling coming to your township or is it 
in place already? Due to wet conditions 
these past years in North Dakota, a fairly 
large number of landowners have resorted 
to tiling in order to improve productivity 
of their land. 

Township supervisors need to notify 
their county water board that a landowner may have or may be 
planning to install tile. It is important to know where the water 
outlet is going to be placed (i.e. road ditch, or pumped into a 
coulee or run into a legal drain or river.) 

If the plans are for the water to run into the township right-of-
way, what is that going to do to the stability of the township 
road? The tiler may have to install pipe or grade the ditch so 
that the water flows and does not pool, creating a liability issue 
for the township. 

The township should have a written easement with the land-
owner so that they realize that any work done in the township 
right-of-way will be at the landowner’s expense. 

The landowner must assume all liability for work done in the 
township right-of-way. 

Comments from District 3 
Al Bekkerus 

Summer is fast ticking away.  
Time for another GrassRoots 
Report.  I have been working on 
the mailing list and I am on a 
quest for “current” officers.  

I have to say that the township 
officers seem to be more up to 
date this year than in years past. There are still 
townships out there that have not sent their 
officer’s list to the county.  

Their list is only as good as what we provide 
them with. I am still missing some county lists 
also. Please! Get your officers lists to the 
counties, if you have not done so.  

Ask your fellow officers if they are getting the 
GrassRoots Report and if they are not, let me 
know. It is important that new officers get on this 
list as soon as possible. I really appreciate those 
of you that have e-mailed me with updates. 

The dues are coming in at a good rate, but there 
are still several counties that are not in and indi-
vidual townships that have not paid their dues.  

Counties, please be sure to send a list of paid 
townships, if you are paying for less than the 
entire county. We are asking that you get them in 
to us, as soon as possible so they can be counted 
in the current year’s business. 

The end of the fiscal year is October 31st. Hope 
you will help us out with that. 

The Board has been very busy with meetings 
because there is a lot going on in the state and we 
would like to keep you as informed as is 
physically possible.  

This is a reminder to check in on the web page 
at www.ndtoa.com  If there is something you 
think would be of value that we are not currently 
putting on the web, let us know. We will see what 
we can do.  Current information is priceless.   

REMINDER: The Annual convention is 
coming up in December in Bismarck. Watch the 
GrassRoots Report for specific information. We 
are working on having a good and informational 
program. Hope to see many of you there! 

Thank you all for what you do in your own 
townships. It is important to our state and 
communities.  
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  Are your newly elected township officers receiving this 
newsletter? Please let us know when to add and/or delete a 
name from our mailing list. Send your information to: 

BARB KNUTSON 
2600 236th St. NE 

McKenzie, ND 58572 
Phone:  701-673-3198              Email: barbk@ndtoa.com 

 
1. Your name, title, mailing address and phone number. 

2. Your township name and county. 

3. The name of the person you replaced on your township 
board. 


